Pioneer Middle School
School Council Meeting Minutes February 3, 2020

In attendance: Patrick Wilbur
Lucas Brown
Tracy Schweder
Heidi Hetherington
Laura Henning
Michelle McHugh Jolliffe
Candace Colwell

1. Call to Order — meeting called to order at 7:03pm. Laura Henning acting as Chair as Kim Ponto
not able to attend tonight’s meeting.

2. Additions to the Agenda - none

3. Approval of Previous Minutes — January 6, 2020 meeting minutes approved by Laura Henning.
Seconded by Michelle McHugh Jolliffe.

4. Reports

a. Trustee

b. Principal
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Heidi stated Jason Nixon was invited to attend their regular Board Meeting, but
he cancelled.

Discussed the new Administrative Procedure for Seclusion & Physical Restraint
that is currently under review. Feedback will be collected until Feb 10, 2020.
The procedure outlines how and when seclusion and restraint are to be used.
The policy can be found on the WRSD website to review.

Discussed Bill 201 that became effective January 1, 2020. This Bill requires all
Alberta schools to have an EpiPen on site. There are still logistic issues such as
provincial supply and obtaining without prescription, expiry of product,
appropriate dosing for age groups etc.

Highlighted the Philip Sousa Foundation Band World Legion of Honour Award
presented to Mark Friesen, Band Director at WCHS. Congratulations!

Corridor funding was approved. Noted that this funding is through Alberta
Education and not WRSD.

Patrick presented the financial account summary report for 2020. No expected
changes currently.

Grade 7 Accountability Pillar surveys are available to be completed. Thereis a
typically low rate of surveys completed but would like to see this improve.
Parents encouraged to complete either the paper survey to be mailed back or
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use the code on the paper survey to complete the online version. The more
feedback received, the better. Lucas has issued the surveys to the Grade 7
students as well. Teachers also complete the surveys. It was discussed that
some of the questions aren’t easy to understand and are open to
misinterpretation. Results are returned at the end of the year which highlight
areas of success and areas to be improved upon.

Ski trip forms are due February 11, 2020 at the latest.

c. Teachers Report

5. Old Business

Tracy Schweder provided an update on the Hard Work Café. Funds from the
Little Caesars Pizza fundraiser, as well as donations and money earned at the
bake sale have enabled much needed updates to occur for the HWC. Tracy,
Leslie Carbino as well as the Grade 6 Leadership Team created a wish list and
ideas for updates. Some items that have been purchased are new tables, board
games, Wii, Game Cube, Ping Pong table, chalk board. The room will continue
to be utilized the same way that it has been, but the idea is to encourage more
social engagement between peers.

a. Friends of Pioneer Society

Continue to wait; will take 6-8 months to receive paperwork back at the school
office.

6. New Business - none

7. Next Meeting - Monday, March 2", 2020 at 7:00pm in the school library.

8. Adjournment — meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.

Minutes recorded by Michelle McHugh Jolliffe
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